
Mr. Brennan, 

 

I was in Salem today to testify for SB833, but was not chosen to do so.  This is my testimony. 

 

I am Peter Parks of 5728 N. Wilbur Ave, Portland 97217.  I am the chair of the Immigrant Rights 

Committee of Jobs with Justice. I am a retired Longshoreman from Local 8 in Portland.  

 

Yesterday the ILWU retirees (Columbia River Pensioners)  discussed SB833  in their monthly 

meeting, and passed the following resolution which calls for a full restoration of the 2007 drivers 

licenses: 

 

Drivers Licenses For All 

  

April 10, 2013 

Submitted by The Columbia River Pensioners 

Whereas all Oregon workers need to be able to have valid drivers licenses to get to work, drive 

to the store or to church, and 

Whereas all Oregon drivers need to drive without fear of being treated differently if they show a 

license that might lead a police officer to believe they are undocumented, and 

Whereas it is not the job of the police to determine a person's right to be in Oregon if there is no 

serious crime involved, 

Be it therefore resolved:  that the Columbia River Pensioners are in favor of the State of 

Oregon issuing the same drivers license for all. 

 


